
Minutes of the meeting of Meidrim Community Council held on Tuesday 28th February 2023.
Present:
Chairman: Steve Kind.
Councillors: T Sinden, R Crane, D Robinson, D Mason, B Thomas, M Barnikel. 
Clerk to the Council and minutes: Sue Milligan.
1. Apologies: 
Cllr: S Runnett

CCllr: J Lewis 

2. Minutes of the Meeting 
These was accepted as a true record.    

3. Public Question Time 
No one present.

4. Reports

(a)     Report from County Councillor

No update but the following is carried over:-

Enforcement Meidrim–St Clears - a number of concerns have been raised. CCllr Lewis to raise this issue again.  

Park crossing – high friction surface to highlight the crossing point. To be completed by mid February as advised by Mike Jacob. 
TRO Pant y Brodyr – update by email from CCllr prior to meeting - residents visited area and identified recent damage to Green Lane by motorised vehicles. Temporary TRO requested by CCllr. 

(b)       Meidrim & District Welfare Committee

Cllr Crane updated as follows:-

Welfare Committee has received a quote of £8032 for new safety matting/flooring within the children’s play area. She explained that they are in the process of crowd funding to raise money for this. Clerk explained that £881.58 has been agreed under Section 106 funding. Cllr Crane explained that there is a shortfall of £2000 which the Welfare Committee would like hep with, as insurance for this year will be £2000.
This was further discussed, and it was agreed that Clerk would contact YnNi Teg rep to query further funding. 

Cllr Crane has arranged for new bi-lingual dog poo signs to be provided to indicate where the waste bins are. 

Vaness has asked for new welcoming signs however on inspection the current signs are appropriate. 

Chair will be donating his £200 allowance to the BBQ which is being arranged for early June. Venue to be agreed. Also, a treasure/nature hunt is being arranged and any extra funds raised, will go to the Welfare Committee to support the play area. 

Meidrim Weekend horticultural show to include dog show this year. Date to be confirmed.  

AGM has taken place. Dan Evans new Vice Chair. Ruth Morris to manage funding applications. Tony Burns has finished.    

(c)       Ysgol Meidrim

Temp teacher still in post.   
(d) One Voice Wales

No quarterly meeting.  

5.  Matters arising

Broadband 
No update.  
TRO – Traffic Regulation Order
Work has started on New Inn Junction.
Traffic Management
No update.

           Public Conveniences/Car Park/Bus shelter
Agreed Dan Rosemeyer to carry out repairs to damaged areas in car park close to PCs. Quote £2076. 
Cllr Sinden updated that lighting work has been completed for PCs. Plus, heaters installed to stop burst pipes during cold weather in the future.    
Cllr Sinden had received a note from a regular visitor to the area to say “thank you for looking after the toilets so brilliantly”. Cllr Sinden and Glyn are responsible for this and maintain the PCs so well. 
Agreed that Glyn would continue to do maintenance work and can purchase supplies e.g. paint. 

Agreed another set of keys can be purchased.   

Consider asking CCC to remove one of the bottle banks once new collection services start in January 2023. 

Other cars are being left in the car park. 

Environment Committee.

Clerk updated details on working group received on OVW training seminar. To summarise details and sent to Environment Committee.  

Clerk to contact Luke Roberson to replace dead fruit trees in orchard.   
Village Green
Ongoing - Vice Chair doing some research to identify the position on access to, and the use of, both The Green and The Common. He added that this would be worked on by the Environment Committee.

Clerk to do village maintenance tender.

Cllr Crane stated that moles hills are a problem on the Green. Also fence by the bus shelter needs replacing, this is responsibility of CCC. 
Riverside Walk 53/37

Clerk updated on advice from Jason Lawday in that registering the walk is underway. No further update so Clerk to chase. 
Public footpaths.
Cllr Barnikel updated on the work he had done on the footpaths; he is happy to monitor the situation as Ranger. Lots of good work by Cllr Barnikel. All paths way-marked where they can be. 
Agreed that Cllrs Barnikel, Sinden and Thomas would work together to produce the required map of footpaths for bus shelter. 

Agreed Cllr Barnikel can purchase way markers logo’s etc up to £300. 
Dan Rosemeyer has done the bridge repairs. Clerk updated that she had received a call from Alan Warner PRoW in that repairs are planned for 2nd March by CCC. Clerk had already informed Jason Lawday that MCC would arrange to get the work done as it was a safety issue. Jason Lawday had informed the PRoW maintenance team.
Clerk to ask Dan to carry out the following repairs and obtain quote; let J Lawday and PRoW know:-

Hinges on furthest bridge.

53/18 asap repairs midway between two bridges.

Repair picnic benches.

Cllr Crane to contact Dan to do site visit to check on any other work required. 

“Walk of the Month” by Cllr Barnikel was very well received. Cllr Sinden to send details to Journal. 
Clerk to ask CCllr Lewis to ask CCC to remove and replace broken salt bin, as reported to Chair.

           Ti a Fi.
Cllr Sinden updated that this is going well, and the group would like to provide donation to the children’s play area work.    
Section 106 money.

Application for £881.58 accepted.  

Training plan

Clerk updated that she has booked onto relevant training seminars. 
Clerk to complete Training Survey. 

Litter Picking 

Ongoing on regular/monthly basis and arranged by Cllr Barnikel. 
Councillor Vacancy 
Ongoing – move to co-option. 
6. Declaration of Personal Interest

Cllrs Mason and Thomas – Welfare Committee. 

7. Finance.
SSE in credit.

Agreed to ask D Baker to do Welsh translations for website updates and pay any extra costs. Offer of help with website – contact if required.  

OVW fees - £106.00

Cllr Sinden PC Supplies - £48.79

D Baker translations - £180.00

D Rosemeyer bridge repairs - £1728.00

D Sainty PC electrical work - £670.00
8. Planning Matters

Clerk to respond to Planning Dept CCC re; PL/05464.
9. Correspondence

Cruise Bereavement Society.
Welsh Water changing to no cheque process. Clerk to look into setting up direct debit. 

10. Any other Business

Cllr Sinden highlighted that she had been contacted by Macmillan regarding the next coffee morning and asked if anyone else would like to co-ordinate this. Cllrs Crane and Thomas said they would help Cllr Sinden. 
      Proposed Date of Next Meeting: 28th March 2023
Appendix 1 – Correspondence from One Voice Wales. March 2023.
New Survey to Measure Economic and Social Value of Adventure in Wales. Live Now!
Heritage 2033 - a strategy for the National Lottery Heritage Fund's next ten years - newsletter content
Energy Champion Service
Consultation launched on new registration rules for all bird keepers in Great Britain’ 
Vacancies – Statistical Officers – Welsh Government
Vacancy -- Public Appointments
Taxi and Private Hire Vehicle (Wales) Bill
Vacancy – Senior Manager – Childcare and Play Inspection - Welsh Essential
Childcare and playwork community mentors wanted[image: image1.png]
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	Tools For Self Reliance Cymru charity article in community link
FW: Roy Castle Lung Cancer Support
Written Statement: Digital Health of Community and Town Councils
Vacancy - Disabled People’s Employment Champion
Carmarthenshire Meadows Group - Spring Meeting
Invitation to Event - Harvesting Wildflower Seeds in the Brecon Beacons National Park

For local councils: Open spaces and paths: a new guide to protection
Consultation - Penn Review response (Local Authority Ethical Standards Framework and Code of Conduct)
Written Statement on Electoral Reform



